Coaches Committee Meeting April 4th 2013 Minutes:

In attendance:
Michael Kristufek

Andrea Collins

Zac Gebhardt 

Kevin Hartbauer

Ryan Johnson

Charles Lersch

Luke Modrak

Gwen Nulph

Cindy Woods

Not in attendance:

Matt Tucker

Hunter Owen

The next meeting will be Wednesday June 5th 7:30 at Panera in Greentree.

Elite/Age Group Camps:

Head Coach: Zac Gebhardt

Assistant Coaches: Kevin Hartbauer/Graham Bodner

Dates: May 5th at CV June 1 or 2 at Pitt July 14th at Mount Lebanon
For future camps there will be a minimum level set of A time and faster to give kids a goal to make it to the camp. 

Mixed Gendered events/distance meets:

We recommend that we separate girls and boys as it is not really in the best interest of the swimmers. Combine distance sessions back to one session and utilize the timelines to set extra warm-ups as needed. If we are going to make changes then they need to be consistent across all meets not just here and there. 
Reasoning:

Girls would like to win races and if the top girls are not faster than the top boys then in combined heats they don’t win. 12 and under boys don’t need the reminder from their parents watching their race that the 12 and under girls are faster than the 12 and under boys typically speaking. It diminishes confidence and makes people want to quit. As far as combining distance back into one session is to help the smaller teams are able to have enough people to be at the meet to count and support the team. It is difficult when one meet they are racing mixed gender then the next the boys are separate sessions and then one weekend it is mixed ages. 

Safe Spot issues: 

Recommendations:  All coaches as required by USA swimming should be wearing their deck pass around at all times at meets. Meet marshals should check as coaches enter the deck. Parents should not be in the locker room or on deck. Host clubs need to follow procedures and their needs to be a discussion with host clubs about the importance of meet marshals doing their duties and making sure that people who are not supposed to be on deck are not on deck. Meet hosts should also have a tag or something that designates that they should be on deck to help limit access to swimmers. Meet hosts should be required to have a lifeguard on deck at least during warm-ups. 
Notes: Coaches should not give people a hard time if they are not wearing their ID as we are supposed to be doing it anyways.  If we are going to protect our athletes we need to have clubs be responsible for their meets.  Possibly have a master meet marshal as a point of reference on the meet announcement as to who is in charge of safety/security at the meet.
Meets: 

If changes are made to meet announcements and meet files they must be emailed out. If changes are made to the meet announcement that was submitted by the host club by anyone then it needs to be communicated back to the host club. If there are portions of the meet announcement that cannot change then we should be working with a partially locked file or a Google doc that will allow people to be made aware of changes.  When meets get posted they should be emailed out, teamunify has setups for news, meets, etc to go out when input and or before they close. 
Goals for the committee/LSC: 

Find ways to make the LSC grow. We have been sitting around 3000 swimmers for years while USA swimming continues to grow. We need to create a quadrennial plan for each Age Group swimming and Senior Swimming and strive towards achieving those goals, and work on implementing the strategic planning.  We need to keep in mind and focus on what is best for the swimmers and the sport. Many of the same issues we are having now have been issues for years. We need to be more proactive.
